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LAND COMMISSIONER - STATE GEOLOGIST
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June 24, 1966

f Mr. Booker Kelly
; white, Gilbert goch & KellY pe: Case NO- 3396
i attorneys at Lav ordexr NO- R-3082
’ post office Box 787 Applicant:
santa Fe. New Mexico
TEXACO INC. .

Deax Sir:
two copies of the above—referenced commigsion

‘Enclosed herewith are
d in the gubject case.

ordex recently enterxre

~Very truly yours:

ADA 6’@9\ )

A. L. PORTER, J¥-
Secretary-Director
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,Artesia occC _
Aztec‘OCC
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BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

| IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING
| CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION
| COMNISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR

THE PURFOSE OF CONSIDBRING:

CABE Ro. 3396
Order No. R-3082

APPLICATION OF TEXACO INC. FOR A
NON-STANDARD OIL PRORATION UNIT
AND A NON-STANDARD LOCATION, LEA
COUNTY, NBEW MEXICO,

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

RY THE COMMISSION:

This cause came on for hearing at 9 a.m. on April 27, 1956,
at S8anta Fe, New Mexico, before Examiner Elvis A, Ute.

NOW, on thie_23rd  day of June, 1966, the Commissica, a
quorum being present, having considered the teastimony, the record,
and the recommendations of the Examin2r, and being fully advised
in the premises,

EXINDS:

(1) That due public notice having been given as required by
law, the Commission has jarisdiction of this cause and the subject

matter thexeof,

(2) That the applicant, Texaco Inc., seeke authority to
drill its gtate "DA® Well No, 2 at an unorthodox location 1980
feet from the South line and 1980 feet Ffrowm the West line of
Section 14, Townehip 12 South, Range 34 East, NMPM, Ranger lake-
Pennsylvanian Pool, Lea County, New Mexico.

(3) That the NE/4 SW/4 of sald Section 14 can reasonably be
presurned to be productive of o4l in the subject pool, but the
productivity of tha NW/4 8W/4 of said Section 14 is doubtful.

{(4) 7That the proposed uncorthodox location should be appxovedi

in order to afford the applicant the opportunity to produce its
just ard equitable share of the oil and gas in the Ranger Lake-
Pennsylvanian Pool. o
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¥ (5) That the applicant also saeeke approval of a 40-acre non-~
;§ntandard proration unit in the Ranger Lake-Pennsylvanian Pool

i comprising all of the NB/4 SW/4 of Section 14, Township 12 South,
! Range 34 East, NMPM, Lea County, New Mexico,

i (6) That approval of a 40-acre non-gtandard proration unit
| in the Rangeyr lake-Penngylvanian Pool comprising the NB/4 SW/4 of

No. 2 will afford to the owner of each property in the pool the
opportunity to produce his just and equitable share of the oil
and gas in the pool, provided the State "DA"™ Well No. 2 does not
receive more than one~half of a standard 20-acre allowable in the
Ranger Lake-Fennsylvanian Pool.

1T 15 THEREFORE ORDERED:

(1} That the applicant, Texaco Inc., is hereby authorized to
dril)l its State "DA™ Well No. 2 at an unorthodox location in the
Ranger Lake-Pernnsylvarian Pool 1980 feet from the South line and
1980 feet frowm the Weat line of fection 14, Township 12 South,
Range 34 Bast, NMPM, Lea County, New Mexico.

(2) That a 40-acre non-standard proration unit in the Ranger
Lake-Pannsylvanian Pool comprising the HE/4 §W/4 of Section 14,
Towmehip 12 8outh, Range 34 Bagt, NMPM, Lea County, New Mexico,

sald Section 14 to be dedicated to the applicant's State "DA" Vell !

is hereby created and dedicated to the Texaco Inc. State "DA"™ Well !
No. 2 to be located 1980 feet from the South line and 1960 feet ‘
from the West line of said Section 14, !

{(3) That the above-~describad non-standard oll proration unitc
shall receive one~half of a standard 80-acre allowable in the
Ranger Lake-Pennsylvanian Fool.

(4) 7That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the
entry of such further orders as the Commission may deem necessary.

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year herxsinabove
designated,

STATE OF NEW MEXICO

L4 -~ [
RTER, Jr., HMembaex Secretary




Docket No. 11-66

DOCKET: EXAMINER HEARING - WEDNESDAY - APRIL 27, 1966

9 A.M. - OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION CONFERENCE ROOM,
STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING - SANTA.FE, NEW MEXICO

The following cases will be heard before Elvis A. Utz, Examiner or Daniel S.
Nutter, Alternate Examiner:

CASE 3394:

CASE 3395:

e

CASE 3396:

~

CASE 3397:

CASE 3398:

CASE-3399:

CASE__ 3400:

Application of Shell 0il Company for a non-standard gas proration
unit, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled
cause, seeks approval of a 160-acre non-standard gas proration
unit comprising the N/2 SW/4, SE/4 SW/4, and NW/4 SE/4 of Section
22, Township 21 South, Range 37 East, Blinebry Gas Pool,

Lea County, New Mexico, said unit to be dedicated to applicant’'s
Turner Well No. 13 located in Unit N of said Section 22.

Application of R. W. Warner for down-hole commingling, San Juan
County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause,

seeks authority to commingle in the well-bore marginal oil pro-
duction from undesignated Gallup and Dakota Pools in his Warner-
Federal Well No. 1 located in Unit A of Section 10, Township 22
North, Range 8 West, San Juan County, New Mexico.

Application of Texaco Inc. for a non-standard oil proration unit
and a non-standard location, Lea County, New Mexico. Appiicant,
in the above-styled cause, seeks the approval of a 40-acre non-
standard oil proration unit comprising the NE/4 SW/4 of Section
14, Township 12 South, Range 34 East, Ranger Lake-Pennsylvanian
Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, said unit to be dedicated to its
State of New Mexico "DA" Well No. 2 to be located 1980 feet from
the South and West lines of said Section 14.

Application of Texaco Inc. for a unit agreement, Lea County,

New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks approval
of its Skaggs-Grayburg Unit Area comprising 880 acres, more or
less, of Fee land in Sections 12 and 13, Township 20 South,

Range 37 East, and Sections 7 and 18, Township 20 South, Range

38 East, Lea County, New Mexico.

Application of Texaco Inc. for a waterflood project, Lea County,
New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority
to institute a waterflood project by the injection of water into
the Grayburg formation, Skaggs-Grayburg Pool, through eleven

wells in its Skaggs-Grayburg Unit, Lea County, New Mexico.

Application of Tenneco 0il Company for two non-standard gas pro-
ration units, Sdn Juan County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the
above-styled cause, seeks approval of two non-standard gas pro-
ration units which would comprise all lands in the W/2 of Section
30, Township 30 North, Range 9 West, adjacent to a Blanco-Pictured
Cliffs Pool, San Juan County, New Mexico.

Application of Pan American Petroleum Corporation for creation of
a new pool and special pool rules, Eddy County, New Mexico.
Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks the creation of a new
0il pool for its Big Eddy Unit Well No. 7 located in Unit O of
Section 19, Township 20 South, Range 31 East, Eddy County,

New Mexico, and for the promulgation of special rules therefor,
ineluding a provision for 160-acre oil proration units.
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APRIL 27, 1966, EXAMINER HEARING

CASE 3002 (Reopened):

In the matter of Case No. 3002 being reopened pursuant to the
provisions of Order No. R-2684-A, which order continued the
original order for an additional year, establishing 320-acre
spacing for the Fowler-lower Paddock Gas Pool, Lea County,
New Mexico. All interested parties may appear and -show cause
why said pool should not be developed on 160-acre spacing units.-




OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
P. O. BOX 2088
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

March 11, 1966

Texacc Inc.
P, O. Box 3109
Midland, Texas

Attention: Mr, C. L. Whigham
Division Proration Engineer

Gentlemen:

~ We have this date received an objection from the
Texay Pacific 0il Company to your application of Febru-
ary l4, 1966, requesting a non-standard location and
40~acre non-standard proration unit in the Ranger Lake

Pocl. Your application is, therefore, not eligible for
administrative approval.

Please advise if you desire a hearing concerning
this application.

= T O =D €

Vary truly yours,

ez —T————————s =TI CE S "

J. M. DURRETT, Jr.
Attorney

JMD/asr
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Pri
TTLAT COUNTY,  wmd MEXITO
New Mexico O11
Conservation Commission
P. 0. Box 2088
Santa Fe, New Maxico

Attn: Mr, A, L, Porter, Jr.

Gentlemen:

It is respectifully requested that an examineyr bearing be
scheduled in Santa Fe, New lexico on fhe nexi regularly schneduled
hearing date Lo consider the application of Texaco Inc, for a non-
standard location and a 40 acre non-standard proration unit in the
Ranger Lake Pool, 'This is in reply to your letter of March 11,

; 1966 signed by Mr. J. M, Durrett, Jr, adviging that Texaco's ad-
i ministrative application to the Commission dated February 14, 1966
; had been protested by Texas Pacific 0il Company.

: As described in the administrative application, the
exception is requested for Texaco'!s State or New Mexico "DA" Well
No. 2 to be located in the NE/4 of the SW/4 of Sectlon 14, T-12-S,

approval and this request for hearlng are as provided by Rule i,
Order R-1418-B dated August 26, 1959 and Order R-1418-C dated
August 30, 1960 adopting Field Rules for the Ranger Lake (Penn)
011 ¥ool,

A copy of this letter is being forwarded to the protest-
ant, Texas Pacific 0il Company, vy registered mail, The original
application listed Tidewater O0il Company as well as Texas Pacific
as offset operators., It has since been determined that Texas
Pacific 1ig the only offset operator to the 40 acre non-standard

information is required, please advise,
Yours very truly,

L . y
o -~ 7
o ey p
Agéggégﬁkéﬁzg;/
C. %. Whigham
3).’1;,1‘1!‘81011 PI’OraciOn }f‘,ng;[‘neer,

CrWz:Jl DOCKET MALEDR

L, Vg .‘\
o - Y
DOMESTIC PRODUCING DEPARTMENT [ : , (YD HIEY
1 b 7
MDLAND DIVISION S MIDLAND, TENAS To
3 \ j
s
HANGER LAk (PEHKDYI ﬁf.»’\NIi&N) 2001
Pl ; !

R-3U~E, Iea County, New Mexico, The application for administrative

proration unlt being requested. Therefore, coples of this applica-
tion are being sent only to Texas Pacific 01l Company. If additional

r

aig
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February 14, 1966

S NON-STANDARD WELL LOCATION
: RANGER LAKE (PENN) POOL
’ LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO

K)New Mexico 01l Conservation Commission Chd 297
P. 0. Box 2088
Santa Pe, New Mexilco

Attn: Mr. A. L. Porter, Jr.

Gentlemen:

Texaco Inc. respectfully requests administratlive approval of
a non-standard well location for thelr State of New Mexico "DA" Well
No, 2 to be located in the NE/4 of the SW/4 of Section 14, T-12-8,
R-3U4-E, Lea County, New Mexico, This exception 1s being requested
as provided by Rule 4 of Order No. R-1418-B adopting temporary rules
for the Ranger Lake (Penn) Pool, August 26, 1959 and made permanent
by Order No, R-1418-C August 30, 1960. This is an exception to
Rule 3 which specifies the locatlion of wells within 150' of the center
of either the NW/L4 or the SE/A4 of a quarter section.

Attached is a plat showing Texaco Inc, State of New Mexico "DA"
Lease being the N/2 of the SW/U of Section 14 and the N/2 of the NW/i
of Section 14, each tract conslsting of 80 acres, The normal spacing
location is shown as well as the proposed location. This map 1s con-
toured on an interval of 10 feet on top of the Bough "B" pay zone
and 1t 1s noted that the proposed location has about 30! of structural
advantage over a standard location, The attached cross-sections show
that a well in a normal location would be non-productive; therefore,
the proposed location was chosen to assure the maximum recovery of
hydrocarbons from the productive portion of the production unit, As
further provided by Rule 4 of Order R-1418-B, Texaco Inc, would assign
4O acres consisting of the NE/4 of the SW/4 of Section 14 and would
receive an allowable assignment based upon the under-sized unit,

A copy of thls letter is being sent this date by registered
mall to the offset operators of the proposed unilt as listed below:




Tidewater

Tldewater 013 Company 'DOCKET M~ILED
Box 1233
Midlang, Texas
Date s
Texas-Pacific 011 Company

Box 4067

Midlang, Texas

Yours very truly,

NG }( o/ /,é;;/éqﬂmj }é

C. L. Whigham g
Division Proration Engineer

- Texas Pacific
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(1). Estimated Recovery Factor: = 150 BO/Ac.-ft.

(a) Primary Recovery 75 BO/Ac.~ft.
(b) Secondary Recovery = 75 BOfAc.-ft.
(c) Total Recovery

m.ou

150 BO/Ac.-ft,

(2). Reduced drainage area of TPOC's wells, if Texaco
is permitted to drill at unorthodox location:

= 20 acres

(3). TPOC's loss of production to Texaco:

(150 BO/Ac.-ft.) (20 Ac.) (25 £t.) =75,000 B.O,
75,000 BO x 800 Cu. ft./B.O. =60 MMCF gas

(4). Value of Products:

(a) 0il - $2.90/BBL
Gas - 50.10/MCF

(b) Value of 0il and Gas after Royalty
0il (indl gas) = $2.612/BBL

(5). value of Crude + gas that will be lost to Texaco:

75,000 x $2,612 = $195,900

L]

BEFORE EXAMINER UTZ

OIL CONSERVATION. Cliniaizalon |
7/ _EXHIBIT NO. _%

CASE NO.__ 2394




Economic Analysis

Estimated Ultimate Recovery - Bbls,
Estimated Net Reserves - Bbls,
Sales Value Net Reserves

Estimated Life -~ Years

Present Worth Value

Sales Value Net Reserves
Salvage

Drilling, IDC & Investment
Investment

Operating Cost & Overhead
Taxes

Net Incone

Profltability Pactor
Payout - Years

T4 o EXHIBIT NO.__ 4

Standard Non-Standard
Location Location
76,000 118,000
57,400 89, 200
$196,400 $305, 000
, 7 .. 8
179,100 % =« $272,900
15,500 14,700
138,600 - 138, 600
20,500 19, 600
46,800 -~ 46,400
11,000/ 16,600
22,300 66,400
0.9 . 1.3
None 1.5
( = 7’> — a

BEFORE EXAMINER UTZ
OIL CONSERVATION CUMMISSION

2 2 .
CASE NO._ 576
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SPECIALIZING IN:

BEFORE THE

NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

Santa Fe, New Mexico
April 27, 1966

EXAMINER  ypapinG

- m m e ke @ e m e e m s W e W™ A e ®m m @ % = w s e & = =

IN THE MATTER OF: )
Application of Texaco Inc., for a non-standard
oil proration unit and a non-standard location),
Lea County, New Mexico.

N St "l N N N Nl N SN N N N

-« ® e e m m en W wm e m wm = o m m ¢ @ am w e m o= wm = = e =

BEFORE:
Elvis A. Utz, Gas Engineer

TRANSCRIPT OF HEARING

Case No,

3396
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PAGE 2

__’____’——————'_'_—,__'._,.___—_____._‘

— —
MR. UTZ: The hearing will cone to order, please.

There will be one change in the order.of the docket. Case
3396 will be heard first and then we'll go right down the

docket from there on.

I
o
Case 3396, Application of Texaco Inc.. for a
[t e
Ll | .
VT non-standard oil proration anit and a non-standard location,
Py
oD

Lea County, New Mexico.

MR. KELLY: Booker Kelly of wWhite, Gilbert,

Koch and Kelly appearing on behalf of the applicant. We

DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATE MENTS. EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVYENTIONS

(??‘
o have two witnesses and ask they be sworn.
Rmes
{ a> > (Witnesses sworh.)
2 F .
i §;~ i g (Whereupon, Texaco's Exhibits
§ r— g = 1 through 3 marked for
| - = % sdentification.)
[ ] < v
a ¢ B8
- 5 - MR. RUSSELL: John F. russell on behalf of
© pexas Pacific 0il Company, I have two witnesses.

(Witnesses sworn.)
*x * *
ROBERT J. scoTT , A witness, having peen first
duly sworn, was examined and tectified as follows:
DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. KELLY:

Q wWwould you state your name, position and employer

please?

A Robert J. scott, I'm employed with Texaco

-

..__......_-____‘—._._—-—_____..—-—

e




PAGE 3

Incorporated, my position Qlth them is that of Development
Geologist fox the Roswell District.
%) Hlave you previously testified before the

Commission?
A No, 1 have not.
Q Would you give the Lxaminer a brief resume of |
your professional ecducation aud oxperiénce?

A I received a Bachelor of Artis Degree from

Augustana Collecge in Rlock Island; and Universitiy of

b NN

Wisconsin, Master of Science; then to Roswell, and been

SPECIALIZING IN: DEPOSITIONS, MEARINGS, SYATE MENTS, EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS

1120 SIMMS BLDG. @ P.O, BOX 1092 o PHONE 243-6691 & ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

1213 FIRST NATIONAL BANK EAST e PHONE 256-1294 e ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

S
aQ
'ég enployed there for the past four ycars.
é é;~ Q Your Master of Science was in Geology®
; =
: = A Yes.
: ad
; = Q In the four year period have you had actual

i working experience in the pool involved in this application?
A Yes, I have. I have rccommended two of the
wells that 'Tex&co has drilled in this field and I have
studied the field in detail.
MR. KELLY: Are the witness's qualifications
acceptable?

MR. UT%: Yes.

Q (By Mr. Kelly) Now, referring to what huas been

marked Ikxhibit 1, would you briefly state to the Ixaminer

what, Texaco secks by this application?




e e ST o i
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A Texaco requestis 40 acre non-standard proration

2
o
% unit in the Nor theast .uarter of the Southwest Quaxrter of
o
v
5 Section 14, Township 12 South, hange 34 Last.
v
> [o]
. = 9
e s ©g Q Now, you have shown on there the normal standard
- % 2% location for this 80 acre tyract and then the proposed
e v > Z
[ e = g o
.%i § §§ location, except for the factl that tne proposed location
.3 : ‘;}6:: .
7 % ! is on the otherx end of the g0 acre tract. is it orthodox
fehY s I e
S ¥ 3.
e 5 g% in its spacing ag far as being 150 feet from the center of
o 8 S
£, & =2 the Section?
<30 uw ¢« X
— % % A gt is in the center of the Quarter Quarter.
@ £ g3
2 LM
. g; % 2% Mit. PORTER: Mr. Kelly, do you have another
o i 4 -
@@ . 8% copy of that exhibit?
$ =23
= = %y
= % &= YHE WITNESS: Yes.
a> 5 &%
- 5 ==
tus of Texaco's

Q (By Mr. Kelly) What is the sta

jeasc here as fayr as ownership?

A On this particularx state of New Mexico "DA'" Lcase,

the State has a 1/8 royalty and Marathon 0il Company has a

7/64 overriding yoyaltly, which leaves Texaco Company with

49/64 oxr 75.5 working interest.

Q Would you explain the structure map that you

nave shown on lxhibit Number 1 to the lKxaminey and point out

-water contact?

your two wells which you have located o0il

A Yes. 'This Bxhibit 1 represents the structural

interpretation that Toexaco belicves to be proper for this

T

U
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B ~

2

field. 'There have been two tests in this area whieh have

e MY PR O

e —— T e e e i e ©

tested water froum the Bough "B'" pay. These are the 0'Neil

well in the Southeast Quarter of thc southeast yuarter of

2
o
Z
>
z
[+}
v
5
(v
.z 8
¢y & B8 gection 14, and the Price Number 1 s-Lakes Well in the
ci g ¥
ol = 73 Northeast quarter of the Northwest Quarter of Section 11, both
Xz b7 22 Z
e ® gu
f: ] §g of these being in 12 South, 34 Bast. These wells —— O'Neil's
- o] a2 .
N ER!
. % 3 well tested 3300 feet of water from 2 drill-stem test,
oG w %-
V;: % g8 the;tgpwqfuwhich_waﬁva minus (-) 585%4. The Price sell, 11
e z =3 parrels of water on the drill-stem test at minus (-) 5850,
asox TR
— % E; the top of the Bough "B" which is the contoured horizon on
ad = 25
: . @2 g 23 this Exhibit 1. the 0'Neil Well encountered this at minus
, = ¢
! ==~ Z g9 Y caBd. o 1 ST ta " 3e : Nl o £
; a> . 2% (-).-585%, the 1'm soryry, bthat's incorrect. The top o
‘ — z Lz
: — S 3% , X .
; g 3 EE the Bough "B" in the 0'Neil Well is minus (-) 5819, while
f - % =c-B .
the top of the Bough "B" in the Trice Well 1is minus (-) 5807.
p I might add further that in addition to the drill-stem test,

frice came back to the Bough "B" pay and madc perforations
some 7 feci above the interval of their drill-stem tests, and
aftexr these pexforations swabbed 95 pcrccnt water and 5
percent oil from these perforations.in the Bough "B".

If you will notice on oux norial location and our

proposecd location, the anticipated top of the Bough "B at

. (e ’ ' ~
the normal location would be about a minus (-) 5804. This is

a 10' contour horizon. this is essentially structurally flat

with the Trice Well which cncountered the Bough "B" at a




PAGE 6

e

minus, (-) 5807,'just a 3' difference. Whereas our pvoposed

v
z
o .
z . . R
s would be at a minus (-) 5775. It is Texaco's contention
S
§ that the drilling of a well ai the standard or the nornal
: g
.z 3 §3 location would result in a completion similar to that
e 3 3 &
s bz .
as i o affected in the Trice Well, and tbat it would not be
oo = 9::5
o2 &y _
= § 32 economic for Texaco to drill a well at the standard location.
a> ¥ 33
(] 4 2 . . . .
g % Q You have prepared cross sections in referring to
©0 L Fe
= %33 - . . . .
oo % 8% Exhibit 2, which is your East - West cross section. Would
. 4 w3
::::> g §: .
. % ag you correlate that for the BExaminer?
<1z ‘;: og )
Ymve
g g . s L . Cy
— & I A All right. Exhibit 2, this particular exhibit
s E o3 :
» — 3 ﬂ!x
ad> o ; . ) . .
= = 23 as stated, is an Bast ~ West cross section. The line of
« 3 .
‘ 2, 22 section is located here on a little location plat. The
i = Z oz
: — 2 33 _ . ) . .
; S < Gz urpose of this section is to graphically display the
ad v 8¢
= 3 =&

relationship of the productive wells, some of the
productive wells in the field, with the proposed location
and the normal spacing location, and then there is just a
diagrammatic illustration of a well far down in the iest
flank of the structure which provides a structural point.
The wells are the Texaco Number 2 State of New
Mexico "CZ'"; the Texaco‘Number 1 State of New Mexico "CZ";
the Texas Pacific State of New Mexico "All"; the location

proposed by Texaco and the iocation that would he a

standard location with the present fieild rules and in the

Tidewater Number 2 Thagaard State off to the West. The
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point 1 would like to make here is that the best portion

of the Bough "B" pay, which is a 1imestone unit occuping

, CONVENTIONS

this interval and correclated across all logs here, the

best portion of this pay is in its basal part.

This particular log, the Texas Pacific "AH"
Number 1 is a gamma ray sonic log, and a close examination
of this lcg would show that the best proration development

is indeed in the very pasal portion of this Bough "B

PHONE 243-6691 ¢ ALBUGUERQUE, NEW MEYICO
ONE 256.1294 ® ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

1imestone unit. The section above it has various spikes

.jndicating porosity, but it's the opinion of our geological

DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATE MENTS, EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY

department that the actual'flush production that has been

cncountered in this well comes from this basal portion.

This cross section projects across the section

1213 FIRST NATIONAL BANK EAST e PH

1120 SIMMS BLDG. ¢ P.O. BOX 1092 o

SPECIALIZING IN:

scaled across here showing that at the proposed location

by Texaco, this pasal portion of the pay is still well

above the oil-water contact, whereas at the normal spacing
location the better portion of the pay is beneath the oil-
water contact which we have cstablished as being
approximately at a minus {(-) 5850. This is based on the
information gained in the O'Neill and rrice Well which we
discussed earlier, and it is our contention that a drilling

of a well at the normal spacing 1ocation would not result

in an economic succcesSs for Texaco, and in addition to this it

would fail to drain all reserves presenl in the Bough "B"

e i e

.
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h_________,___ﬁ_,w.mnw_w¢m~,_M»mﬂﬂw_w_w,___wﬁwww_ﬂ_,"_,_,ww“”__m,m___,A _________ e
g Rescervoir, bccause there would be oil up-dip from this
]
z A
S location.
[*]
v
S Q You have anothex cross section which I don't
v
n 9
€ 3 ég think would be necessary to put on the board; Northwest
B y 3%
(<] ] .
-2 3 Southeast cross section.
o W} 17 52
cn  F 2y
[N : w D . s . :
e gg A The purpose of this section is to again
@G 1
C/J - o . 3 0 - .
z 3 graphically illustrate the O'Neill well which is on the
w0 e 5
e T 3Sa
- o . . . . . - <4
S S8 right-hand side of the section, which you recall tested
f—— v w2
<o g &2
gfﬁ = £z water on that drill-stem test, and its results are marked
b o uw * X
oo x o
— £ %; on thc cross section. It will show the relationship betweesn
"> 8 % . . .
g 2% this water test and the presentl roducing wells 1n the
= a het
' R -g
@ . 8= field. It is -- it's purpose 1S just Lo graphically
= Z 2=
~ =
e - =g . . :
e < &= illustrate the oil-water contact in one of these two
ad ¥y o g°
- &% =B

oil-water tests I have pointed out.
Q 1s Texacc asking for an 80 acre allowable in
this case?

A Texaco is asking for 1/2 of the 80 acre allowable

as provided for in the last paragraph of Itule 4 of the
Ranger Lake Penn Field.

Q In other words, you're not attempting to take
advantage of getting up-structure and get your full allowable)

you realize you would be getting half your normal allowable?

A Yes, we're not asking for the 40 acrc allowable
< /'

tnat I understand is prorated on the 80 ﬁéféént, I believe it

__“__’_,_,_._,.,————-___,____,__—-———_,_,___
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is, of the total allowable. We want just 1/2 of the 80

2

-

£ acrec allowable.

z

[

v

§ Q Now, going back to Exhibit 1, in your opinion
v

> [o]

B = v . I
<> & Eg would you recomuend to your management to drill at the
janiont . 2

. % Z3 normal location?

- - o ui
B 38 A No, I could not recommend drilling at that

a o= ’
. 29 _
CA location.
o0 ¢ §)
= E 88 Q Do you feel that the granting of this
e Yoey
[am) Su . . .
2. é £z application would prevent waste and protect Correlative
Lop B ) w e X
[, x &
. N
w £ 3 Rights?
a> & 8%
o — 3 ‘_g ] .
gg e 9% A Yes, we feel that this -- if we were allowed to
[=]

' .3
> 4 'z - . 3 . Y
a> i g2 drill this location that these will be protected.
= Z i

~ -
po= g L Q Were Exhibits 1 through 3 prepared by you or

under your supervision?
{ A Yes, they were.
MR. KELLY: I move the introduction of the
exhibits.
(Whereupon, Applicant's Exhibits
1 through 3 offered into
evidence. )

MR. UTZ: Without objection the exhibits will

be admitted.

(Whereupon, Applicant's Exhibits
1 through 3 admitted into
evidence. )

MRl. KELLY: That's all i have on direct.

L —
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MR. UTZ: Are there questions of the witness?

CROSS—EXAMINATION

BY MR. RUSSELL:

Q Your Exhibit 2, let me see€ if I am correct. That
plue marked area is what you call the pasal portion of the
pay?

A No, the blue -~ the top dbfiﬁnﬁon of the blue pand is
a datum related to sea level at minus (=) 5850, which is what
Texaco believes to be the approximate water-oil contact.

The blue portion -~ it is Jjust colored blue SO the oil-water
"contact is more visually clear.

0 put in establishing that pay where it eventually

gets pelow the oil-water contact, according to your exhibit

you're only using the lower portion of the pay, are you

not?
A Yes.
Q There is other pay apove that?
A ves, there is a portion of the Bough "B" l1imestone

unit above the oil-water contact at the standard location.

Q And you feel the lower is the petter?

A Yes, I pelieve that an examination of the -~ not
only in the Texas pacific Well here, but an examination of the
mechanical logs producinq in the jmmediate axea will show that

the better portion is in the very pasal part of the unit.

——————————— e

e




_____.__.M.___w___ﬂ_______ﬁ,,___”__,.._ﬂ_”,wwwﬁ_,_ﬂ,ﬂw_____ﬂﬁ_w«_____,_____,_ﬁ__,#_____7
Q pPoint out your State "DA" Well.
A The State of New Mexico Number X "pA" located here.
Q Is a log shown on that?
A Tt's Exhibit 3.
Q Wwell, going to Exhibit 3, then, in that well did you

pexforate this lower pasal pay that you referred to?

A we perforated a portion of it.
Q poes it reflect on that exhibit?
A Yes, they are marked on Exhibit 3 in the

State of New Mexico Number 1 "DA".

OX 1092 & PHRONE 243.6691 & ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO
EAST o PHONE 256-1294 ¢ ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

©x

2% 0 You want to go to a non-standard or unorthodox

° 3

§§ location because Yyou feel it will produce more oil for you
3= than if you went to a standard one?

A That's true, and you might go a 1ittle farther that

we believe it will produce -~ that the proposed location by

us will produce enough o0il .to make this a profitable venture,

and also it will recover all of the reserves that are in
place, whereas we feel that a well at the standard location

will be an uneconomic venture and will leave o0il in place.
Q what is a profitable yventure as you use the term?

A Wwe would like toO recovexr -—- 1'11 put it this way,

our figures show that a well drilled at our proposed location

will yield Texaco a dollar and thirty cents for every dollar

a well drilled at the standard location

invested, and

e

e
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2 will be a losing proposition--
2
g MR. RUSSELL: No further questions
L]
: . .
8 A --where we yield only ninety cents to the dollar.
i 9
¥ - 2 > .
! &2 & 88 MR. RUSSELL: No further questions.
¢ . % Z .
3 o5 & o & MR. UTZ: Are there any further questions?
§ < - 2.5 .
! "ILo B 23
i . X § & CROSS-EXAMINATION
| S
! £ *% BY MR. UTZ:
i OO L B —_—
1 =2 4%
: WD h &F Q Mr. Scott, how many acres, in your opinion, are
8 28 '
o 2 2w
; bvar- S productive of oil and gas in the unit that you propose here,
L g
v % I3 that is in the 80 acre unit?
22 & g3
‘ a> 3§ ¥ . v
; B % 23 A There will be, of course, now when you have the
!
f = i 43 , . .
i @D o gk oil-water contact covering a portion of yvour pay bhelow the
= 3 25
— z 2 . . . .
s 2 sk oil-water contact and a portion of it above, you will be
a> g go
 ~— | 6 =g

able to recover reserves from the entire 80 acre unit from a
portion of your pay, and that portion which is below the
oil-water contact §n a part of the unit, you of course, will
recover a proportionate share less. We feel that in the
upper portionvof‘the Bough "B" pay, whereas I stated I don't
think the reserves are as significant as in the lower

portion, we will recover from the entire 80 acres there, from

the lowest portion we would recover reserves from a

somewhat lesser area.

Q Do you want to voice an opinion as o how many

§ : acres is productive in your lower zone?
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A Well, I would indicate a minimum of 40 acres would
be productive from that lower zone. I have not actually

calculated that out for certain, but just judging on the dip

v
z
9
Z
>
z
[v]
o
X
S
> [o]
E
piais 3 88 of the structure and looking at the cross section as to where
T § 3E
o ¥ .
ol i g§ the basal portion of the pay intersects the oil-water contact,
L] - 9,
o r—— ; w D . . .
ok §§ it appears to be between the pay and the standard location, an
w =©
o § <3 ‘
& < that would amount to about 40 acres.
o0 w §'
== < I3 . .
el R 0 Do you feel that the lower zone is productive out to
[ v w 9
<o ‘_zf §'3 vi s .
Pl j§ your 5850 contour on your Exhibit 17
bd
[, = o
— Z %; A No, because on Exhibit 1 -- is contoured on the top
o § ()§ : et 3 3 T 3
= & <3 of this Bough "B" pay interval, and in fact on the West side
' . %
= i 36 . . U T
as 8 of this structure you will note that we dc net get our contour
— ‘23 29 Y g
< z
€ < Gz out to minus (-~} 5850 in relation to the structure map.
o ¥ ge
= 5 Z8§

In relationship to the subsea values the oil-water
contact is at a minus (-) 5850 and we can produce to that
level. 1If we had to perforate I believe we would have to
break into the water and this is indicated to be the case in
Trice's Well where their drill-stem test referred 15 barrels
of o0il and 11 barrels of water. They came back and with
perforations above the interval of that drill-stem test, they
perforated and then ebsestially swabbed all water.

You cannot perforate next to the oil-water contact

and expect to make an oil well; you will break into the

water,
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__,______________,_-,__ﬂ_w__.._,_“,"_“w“”»_,~._w____aw_r_,-,A“N,___w~___¢“"_u_ww;H,ﬂy,w______,_,_____j
Q In your opinion do you have more than 40 acres in
reserves in the 80 acre standard unit?
A Well, ves. |
o} But the bulk are in the lower zone?
A Correct. And this lower zone would not be
available to us at the standard location.
0 Unless you are allowed to drill in this non-standard

location, is it your contention that you wouldn't be able to
recover your reserves in this 80 acre tract?

A That's correct.

0 In your opinion in recovering your reserves in this
80 acre tract through your non-standard location as proposed
here, would you recover any o0il from the offsetting tracts?

A Well, I think it's to be acknowledged that we will,
this location, recover oil from the offsetting tracts, yes.

Q Wwould this be offset by any counter-drainage from
your offset wells?

A I'm sorry, I don't quite understand that.

Q vou made the statement that you will recover some
o0il from your offsetting tract and in turn will the offsetting
trants recover any oil from your tract?

A Well, yes. I think its accepted that the Number
1 "CZ",Texaco Number 1 State "C2" and the Texas Pacific

Number 1 "AH" will drain a portion of the acreage that
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s

- X

would be(égyéred by the proposed location there.
0 wIs this a water deaft?
A I believe it is to a certain extent. The GOR on
these wells is not excessive and T believe it is a
waterdrive pool.
MR. UTZ: Would your other .witness know the answer
to that question?

MR. KELLY: Yes,

4.- ..
J lad
rting service, inc.
SPECIALIZING IN: OEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATE MENTS. EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY Cory, m
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<D

=3 £ MR. UTZ: Other questions of the witness?
— g MR. KELLY: I just have one or two questions
s 0

E; o in rebuttal,

as g MR. UTZ: All right, sir.

= °

—_ X

o= z REDIRECT EXAMINATION

as g

w3 =

% BY MR, KELLY:

| Q Do you have an opinion on the effect of drainage
as far as the offset wells if this application was not
granted?

A Well, ves. First of all, in the interest of
fexaco, we would feel that oil which is rightfully 6urs
would be drained by the offset locations, one of them which
is ours and one which is not, amdalso in addition to that

there would be reserves on this 80 acre tract that would be

left and never recovered. If we were not allowed to drill at

the normal location the offset wells would not drain the

{
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entirc 80 acre tract,
0 Well, then, going on that, do you have the current
allowables and production fiqures for the T.P. Well Number

1 and Pexaco "C2" Number 17?

A Yes.
o) Which are the offset wells, correct?
A Right. The Texas Pacific Number 1 State "“AH" has

an April allowable of 250 barrels of oil per day, which is
top allowable for this fieid; the Texaco Number 1 State "C2z"
has an allowable of 124 barrels of oil per day fof the month
of April. |

0 And actually the T.P. Well is capable of producing
in excess of its allowable?

A Yes. On its last production test it was found to
be capable of producing 263 barrels of oil per day.

0 Would it be proper to assume that if this
application were not granted that you would have more
drainage in the Texas Pacific Well in this portion of an 890
acre tract than you would from the Texaco Well?

A That's interpretative. I would say that in view of
better production in the Texas Pacific Well they have encounte
more porus and permeable portions of the reservoir, and they

could drain more than this 80 acre tract than Texaco's offset

would,

Fed

e e
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MR. KELLY: That's all I have on redirect.

MR, UTZ2: Are there questions of the witness?

Y, CONVINTIONS

The witness may be excused., Call your next witness,

g
z 9
& 3¢ (Whereupon, Texaco's Exhibit
E 39 Number 4 marked for
i 3; identification.)
w >
s 2y
E 32 x k %
i e x 28
! az Y23
] 4 @ . . .
& % J. . JOHNAPELUS, awitness, having been first
W0 W G
s < 323z , L.
. g8 duly sworn, was examined and testified as follows:
s §ogs
- T DIRECT EXAMINATION
LD w e X .
[ P x a
— £ 2y BY MR, KELLY:
22 gd
2 . X
Eg § 2% Q Would you state your name, position and employer?
= i 43 .
‘ ady 85 A J. T. Johnapelus, -employed with Texaco Incorporated
~ = £ if
| — I 35 . X . .
: gg 2 éz as a Conveying-and Proration Engineer out of Midland.
f - § =5
; Q Have you previously qualified to testify before the
Commission?
A Yes, I have.
0] Referring to what has been marked Exhibit 4, have yo

caused to be prepared an economic analysis of the production

you could expect to encounter at the standard and proposed

e
- O e o e o e e e et e

e —

location?
a Yes, I have.
Q And again referring to Exhibit 4, would you in

explaining the standard location, give the Examiner what

assumptions have heen made?

=
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A All right, sir. Mr. Examiner, Texaco assumed on

a standard location an optimum recovery of being able to

p roduce the Bough "B" pay to the top of the ocil~water

5
5
X
[+]
v
x ¢
§ ?g contact as presented by Mr. Scott on his Exhibit 2. In the
z Y
e z
z gé left-hand column I have shown the standard location and
=gy
=X n w
. & §§ estimated recovery in barrels, being 76,000. I pnoint out this
| s ¢ <3
? § = is optimistic.
L0 . B P
: e < iz
j IV - R In comparison to that at a non-standard location,
: <o z O4
Pl S we assume here that we could recover 118,000 barrels of reservps.
: = 2 55 Now, the next item is the net reserves, being Texaco is on
; v Q9
; a 8 4% » .
: = & iE 4964, 57,400 barrels at a standard location versus 89,200
, .>\ Z " g
: =2 0 §§ on a non-standard location. And the next item is a sales value
§ gg 3 ES being $196,400.00 for a standard and $305,000.00 for a
; ~ 5 =&

‘ non-standard. The estimated life being 7 for a standard and
8 for a non-standard.,

Now, our next item is present worth values and we
have estimated that sales value of the net reserves being
$179.000.00 for the standard versus $272,900.00. Salvage
value being $15,500.00 for a standard, $14,700.00 for a
non-standard. And summing.up the whole thing, it indicates
that our profitability factor indicates that for a standard
location, being an 0.9 cent return, whereas a non-standard

would be a dollar and thirty cents for a dollar invested,

showing by economic analysis a non-standard location is a
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profitable venture.
Q Based on the testimony you have heard and the
economic analysis you have prepared, would you recommend

to your management the drilling of a well on a standard

location?
A No, sir.
Q Would the denial of this application leave oil in

place and cause waste?

A Yes, it would.

0 Just to clear up one point on this economic
analysis, are you assuming on your standard location, a
withdrawal rate based on an 80 acre allowable?

A This well at that standard location would not be
able to produce an 80 acre allowable. Its allowable would be
rather small and probably be quite expensive in wéter
production, so we would be nowhere near producing an 80 acre

allowable for that well.

o] And the non-standard is what you seek, half of an
80 acre?

a Yes, sir, that's true.

0 Was Exhibit 4 prepared by you or under your
supervision?

A Yes.

MR. KELLY: I move the introduction of Exhibit 4 and
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1 have no further questions at this time.

(Whereupon, Texaco's Exhibit -
4 offered into evidence.)

MR. UTZ: If there are -no obiections the exhibit

will be admitted.

(Whereupon, TexaéolsLExhibit%
4 admitted into evidence.)

MR. UTZ: Are there any questions of the witness?
CROSS—EXAMINATION
BY MR. RUSSELL:

Q in determining the profitability of this operation,
one of the big factors confronting you is the burden on your
lease, is it not?

A Yes, sir.

MR. RUSSELL: That's all.
CROSS—EXAMINATION
BY MR. PORTER:

Q Mr. Johnapelus, in figuring your income, did yau
calculate the return from the gas sales?

A Yes, sir, it was calculated.

0] This is included?

A Yes, sir, I pbelieve if my memory serves me right,
that the value was pased at $3.42 a barrel, which $.42 of that
was based on the gas sales.

MR. PORTER: Thank you.

L
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CROSS~-EXAMINATION
BY MR. UTZ:
0 I believe vou stated that your return would be
: § $.90 on the dollar?
- % A At a standard location.
;ﬁ : 0 What figures are shown on this sheet that you use
< in that computation?
a0
o A We use our net sales value, being $179.100.00, and

then, of course, we have our salvage value that'’s included

in that, and you subtract from that your drilling, IDC and
investment, operating overhead and taxes, and net income tax.
Q That would be all figures below, beginning with the

third figure down on your present worth value list?

SPECIALIZING IN: DEPOSITIONS, HKEARINGS, STATE MENTS, EXPERT YESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS
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a Ye2s, sir. You take items 3, 4, 5 and 6 and subtract
them from 1 and 2.

Q Okay. Ycu heard the question I asked Mr. Scott
in regard to whether this was a waterdrive pool or not. Do

you have an answer?

a Mr. Examiner, it would be my opinion that this would
be not a strong waterdrive, but a partial waterdrive. And it
would indicate that production here, drawing down rather

heavily on a standard location, trying to get our production

there, would bring water in rather rapidly. We would go to

high water production early in the life of the well but it's
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still my contention it is not a strohq waterdrive.

Q In other words, if it's any type of waterdrive, then
in order to recover your reserves you would have to get
above the waterdrive?

A Yes, sir, that's correct.

MR. UTZ: Are there cother questions of the witness?

MR. IRBY: May I ask if 3397 and 98 have been

consolidated?

MR. KELLY: We will consolidate them:later.
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MR, UTZ: No, we're on the first case; you’'re early

for your case but you're late for the hearing. 2Any other
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RECROSS-EXAMINATION
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BY MR. RUSSELL:

Q In your economic anaiysis have you taken into
consideration any secondary lecoveries?
A No, sir.
Q None at all?
A No, sir.
MR. RUSSELL: That's all.

MR, UTZ: Any further questions? The witness

may be excused.

THE WITNESS: Thank you.

MR, UTZ: Is there other testimony in this case?
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MR. KELLY: 1 have nothing further on direct.

v
F4
]
z .
> MR. RUSSELL: 1 have some testimony. My . Hurch and
S
H Mr. Freels.
v
oz 8
> 1 29 (Whereupon. Texas Pacific's
S 2 ;E Exhibits 1/ 2 and 3 marked
i g for identification.)
as & 8L
<3 ¢ 83
oo & 8¢ MR. UTZ: You ma roceed..
- s 25
o ": z9
e Z . ‘:‘_.: x Kk *
[ents) 5%
e % &3 . . . .
o 5 %8 NOLAXN #URCH,?2 witness;, having been first duly
f = g 2% :
! . z w . ;o . .
; yo. B Tz sworn, was examlned and testified as follows: 1
: o2 % E
. £ N DIRECT EXAMINATION
' o4 ¢
! a> = 298
i a> g ¢ ¥ = nuceRLL:
E = 5 ¥ BY MR. nuowzz H
" s . 'Y 2‘
—_ . Z <
as i ge Q would you please state your name ; address. by
ar——— z 2 <
| ot o 2 'z_
e ! v s )
e S § whom you are employed, and 1n what capaCity?
a> Y 28
- s ==

A Nolan Hurch, employed py Texas pacific 0il Company.

Geologist. 1ocated in Dallas.

¢ Are you familiar with the area covered by Texaco's

application, covered by this case?

A Yes, Sir.

Q Have you worked in that area?

A Yes, Sir.

Q Have You preViously qualified to give expert

restimony pefore the Commission?

A Yes, sir.

\ Q In connection with this application of Texaco. have

e ey L
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you prepared some exhibhits?
A Yes, sir.

6] Referring to what has been marked as T.P.'s Exhibit

o

1, would you explain what that shows?

A This is a map contcured on top of the Bough

i

5.0

porosity and covers the area in questinn. And the datums

are marked on the top of the porosity and have each of the

n
)

wells in the subject area. The wells that are colored green

are those that are producing from the Bough Zone, and those

o
]
A AR Ty b
Y T

in red from the Ranger Lake Zone.
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s
g; Q You have shown on this Exhibit Number 1 where the
=—
st Texaco Well would be located if it was at a normal spacing
: = .
! < location?
L Qo
‘ﬁ ﬁ
A Correct.
0 There is another well to the Southeast of that which

has a Number 2 in front of it and is uncolored?

A That's the proposed location that Texas Pacific

proposes to drill,

Q Is that at the standard location?
A Yes, sir.
Q Refer to Exhibit Number ~- T.P. Exhibit Number 2 and

I ask you what that exhibit shows?

A “This is a map or an Isopach map of the net pay above

the oil-water contact in the Bough Zone, and has been contourefl
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with these figures. Each fiqure is for the amount of net pay

2
0
3 . . .
H or porosity above the oil-water contact, is placed below the
t
5 wells in the area.
LV}
z 8
¢ & 3¢ Q And it shows the same wells as were shown on your
< - =
I T Exhibit Number 1?
gy 285
L b w2
e 8 88 A That's correct.
: as & 23
: 3 b e . . . P
‘ “r R ez 0] Now, I think,if you will go to your Exhibit Number
i Do s 5 :
! S < 23z cpa
i IDE g8 3, what does T.P. Exhibit Number 3 reflect?
H ':l “ w Lé
: &g 8% Cy . s . . s o
; =a. & Tz A Exhibit 3 is a cross section using the same line of
; NG S -
§ — § §: wells as Texaco did on their Exhibit 2 in an East-West
i ® = g3
i iy 0 > .« 3 . . 1]
g; g % direction. Using, again, the well logs that wsre available,
T
! > E g§ the insert here is our map on top of the norosity, that's
— '~z’ = 2 pom—— g
— ~ v z
5 zy iy e < : .
s 1 :8 on Exhibit i. ©Now, the line here at the top, which we have
= £ &%

marked the top of the prorsity in the Bough Zone, the area that
is shaded in red is the zone that Texaco has referred to on
their Exhibit 2 as being the lower zone, which they refer to :
as their porosity in the Texas Pacific Number 1 "AH". This
cross section was constructed using the top of the porosity
map and in go.doing it indicates that the lower<most zone
would be encountered above the oil-water contact. I identifiec
-- shaded this in red to delineate that zone, The area that ig

shaded in orange is indicating the Bough Zone above that.

that has porosity, which I have also indicated. The perforated

interval in our well, T.P. "AH" and the Texaco Well also

L VI
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perforated above that zone.

On our Cross section we have included the Thagaard
Well which is above the oil-water contact and located
further down-dip, has porosity indicated above the oil-waterx
contact. I might also mention here that the shaded red
zone that's referred to by Texaco as being the main and pest
developed zZOnNc, that's in their Number 1 "cz", the zone above
that interval happens to be the best zone of porosity

which is perforated. and although I do not have their "DA"

e PHONE 243.6691 © ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

PHONE 254.1294 ¢ ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

on this line of cross section, referring back to their
Exhibit 3, they show in their "pA" that the basal zone was
not perforated and they apparently thought that the zones

above were sufficient to make a commercial well.
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Q Now, that cylindrical figure is a well at a

standard location?

A correct.

Q And based upon your interpretation of your exhibits
and information, you are of the opinioﬁ that at a standard

jocation they would encounter poth of the pay above the

oil-water contact, is that correct?

A Right.
Q Now, you have one additional well that they do not

show on their exhibit) is that correct?

A Yes, sir.

e

ht______________::_———————4————____________________________j_----;---.----- ||
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0 That is the one You referred to which is to the
West~-

A To the West of their proposed location and down-dip.

0 It is also West of the standard location?

A Correct, which would be right here. And this would

be their standard locatiorn.

Q Now, is that portrayal there similar to what you

anticipate in your proposed well?

A Yes,

Q Is it the intention of Texas Pacific to drill a

well at a standard location?
A True.

0 Do you have anything further you would like to

comment on?

A No, sir, I believe that I pointed out on their

"DA" and the basal zone, they did not perforate it and that
on their "cz" they did perforate it, but also I would like

to point oqt that that basal zone is not the best zone of
porosity, and indicated here, which I have colored in orange,

is the zone above that has a greater porus section.

MR. RUSSELL: I have no further questions of this

witness -- one more question.

Q (By Mr. Russell) Do you basically concur with

Texaco’'as to the location of the oil-water contact?
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A Yes, sir, I do.
0 Were Exhibits 1, 2 and 3 prepared by you or under
your direction or supervision?
A Yes, sir.
MR. RUSSELL: We would like to offer Texas Pacific's

Exhibits 1, 2 and 3.

(Whereupon, Texas Pacific's Exhibi

1, 2 and 3 offered into
evidence.)

MR. UTZ: Without objeéction the exhibits will be
admitted.

(Whereupon, Texas Pacific's Exhibi]
1, 2 and 3 admitted into
evidence.)
MR. UTZ: Are there other questions of the witness?
MR. KELLY: I have some questions.
CROSS-EXMMINATION

BY MR. KELLY:

Q You stated that the Texaco "DA" ~- which well was
it that you stated was not perforated?

A The "DA". Here would be your lower zone of porosity
and your perforation might carry down to that lower zone that
you referred to on the back, into the Texas Pacific "AH"
Number 1, here by your dash line, if they have delineated
by their dash line on their exhibit I gqguess it was --

Q If, in fact, it was brought to your attention that

ts

ts
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that zone was perforated, would it cause any difference in

your interpretation?

A No. I just think I would refer to the Texaco "“C2"

which did perforate, but it did point out that above the basal

EW MEXICO
MEXICO

member that you do have better porosity above that zone.

Q I take it that it is your position, and if it is not
correct me, that you feel that Texacc could get an economic
producer at the standard location?

A Yes, sir.

Q Do you feel they could get a better producer at the

proposed location?

A Y believe on my Isopach map it is conceivable that

if they are to throw in another contour line it possibly could
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increase to as much as 30 feet, that's on your non-standard
locaticn. It's possible that you would have more porosity
at that location. .

0 Well, the basis of the observation of T.P., is that
you feel a better producer -- that you feel there is a hetter
producer at the non-standard location?

A We feel it would be an economic -- at the standard
location that there would be no need to move to a non-standard

Q You have heard the testimony of Texaco that in their

opinion they would not recommend to their management the drilling

of a well at a standard?
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A That's true.

Q If no well were drilled what would be the effect
under the East half of that 80 acre tract?

A I believe our next witness would be more qualified
to go into the drainage.

Q Are you saying you are not able to say what would
happen to that oil?

A As a geologist I feel that it would be a
successful location. It would be a producer at the non-
sfandard, but in regard to the economics or radius of range
I think I prefer that it would be our petroleum engineer that
would discuss that position.

0 But you do agree with Texaco as far as the oil-
water contact?

A Yes, sir, I do.

MR. KELLY: That's all.
MR. UTZ: Are there other questions of the witness?
CROSS-FEXAMINATION
BY MR. UTZ:

Q Mr. Hurch, let me correlate, if I may, the top of
the blue area on Texaco's Exhibit Number 2 and your Exhibit
Number 3 would be the equivalent to the top of the water-oil
contact?

A Yes, sir, 5850.

i
L.——.—.———-——h________‘.__ww L TR S e T e Ty el e ey e e e
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Q Would you say that the correlation on their

exhibit or the 5850 contour and your's are pretty much the samg:

A Yes, sir.

0 You differ with them in that the porosity is a

little higher than the porosity on their cross section, is that

the main difference?

A Yes, sir, I have on their top line here, they're
using the top of the Bough, and what what I have constructed
my cross section from is what I think is a better approach, is
to go to the top of the porosity in each individual well and
construct a map on that basis, and in so doing I have used the
top of the porosity.

0 Your points you depict here arc the red zone which
is the lower producing zone, which on their cross section they
call the best porosity, is that true?

A Right.

0 These pictures on here, the Thagaard Number 2, are
esgentially the same as Texaco's, is that correct?

A They don't show it. They're apparently using the
base of this zone on the subseaf I would have to figure that.
Come down here on this particular point, I assume that their
cross section, that that should be the same subsea datum.

0] Then your interpretation between the Thagaart Number

2 and your T.P. 1 "AH", the interpretation hetween that area

?
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is the basic difference between these two exhibits?

A Yes, sir.

Q For yours, your carryout here is horizontally?

A Yes.

¢} And then you start sloping?

A I have gone down. Actually, this could be higher.

In other words, I haven't carried the contours from the

top of the porosity here. I don't know whether it comes on
up, but it is relatively flat from our 8 "AH" which is what I
have carried out to,roughly, this position, and then I have

sloped it off.

0] To try to compare the two exhibits, a straight
line drawn at the top of your red zone should be pretiy
nearly equivalent to what they show on here?

A Well, I don't believe that would be a correct
approach because if this line of cross section, if this well on
this proposed or this normal location would have been
projected back into a straight line, that approach would be
correct, but the fact that the cross sections are jogging down
it would not be a straight line.

Q Mr. Hurch, let me ask you a pertinent question, If
this was your 80 acre unit would you recommend a standard
location?

A Yes, sir. As you see on my maps, the Isopach, we're
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at relatively the same position on your Number 2 "“AH", and

which we are proposing teo drill.

Q It's your intention to drill a well on that
9 location?
¢
3 A Yes, sir.
z
g 0 From a geological standpoint,this non-standard locatign

as TexXaco proposes as half an 80 acre allowable, how do you
feel that that would hurt Texas Pacific?

A I feel our next witness will bring out that. They

P

will recover part of our oil from both the proposed, the
existing well we have and the proposed well that we would drill,
that it would drain portions of each of those 80,

] It's your opinion that the 80 acre tract immediately

SPECIALIZING IN: DEPQSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATE MENTS, EXPERT TESYIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONYENTIONS

1120 SIMMS BLDG., ® P.O. BOX 1092 ® PHONE 243.6691 e ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

1203 FIRST NATIONAL BANK EAST ® PHONE 256-12904 o ALBUQUE

o
ao
=
]
e
ad
o=
p
[
OO
-3

South of their 80 acre tract is wholly productive of oil and

gas from this zone?

A Yes, sir,
Q Even though the water-oil contact cuts through it?
A Well, the oil-water contact which would be at

minus (~) 53850, which is what I have used as my zero line as
you can see on our Isopach, that the actual contact with the

water and oil would be considerably less than the Texaco tract

e oot £ e e s foas b e 1 T S S T

and ours.

0] I made my interpretation on the water-oil contact

between the two exhibits and they both show the water-oil
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contact being West of the 80 acre tract.

MR. SCOTT: No.

MR, UTZ: Where is it?

MR. SCOTT: The water-oil contact would not be West
of the tract. There are the O'Neill and Trice which have
testéd pay from the structural position within our tract.

This would also apply to both the porosity Isopachs they have
prepared and the structural map. If-the zero line on the
Isopach out here is to be the oil-water contact, why is it
then that water was tested from the 0'Neill Well?

THE WITNESS: I'll answer that. You stated that the
top of the packer on the O'Neill Well was, I believe, at
approximately minus (-~) 5854. If you examine the log you will
find porosity above that interval in the Bough Zone. I feel
sure, although my map does not go up to the well to the North,
again, you say it was perforated at approximately the water-
0il contact or just 7' above that, I do not have the log, I
do not know whether there's porosity above that interval of --

MR. SCOTT: Yes, there is., However, this basal
portion of the pay which gives these wells the reserves, is
below the water. That was the portion that was tested in
each of these instances,

MR. KELLY: If you prefer to have a more orthodox

procedure we can recall Mr. Scott.
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THE WITNESS: I might make one additional comment if

I might. I think on the exhibit you turned in, I don't know

whether it's on your Exhibit 2 or 3, on your cross sections,

I believe that the porosity has been noted on your "C2",
MR. SCOTT: Which "cz"?
THE WITNESS: Number 1. I - think you will find

that porosity above this lower zone is in the range above

"

5 percent, and I feel that any porosity probably above a figur%

4

ke
|

of 3 percent is sufficient to feed from the reservoir that

"
Py

it's commercial, it's capable, and these figures that I have

DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STYATE MENTS, EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS

used here on my Isopach are based on a cutoff of 4 percent.
MR. SCOTT: However, I think you would have to

agree that the porosity in our Number 1 "CzZ" or the permeability,
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or one of the parameters that effect production is reflected

by the performance of these wells.

THE WITNESS: I have no way from examining the

P s e e o

sonic logs, that we're talking about porosity, that I can
determine permeability from the sonic --

MR. SCOTT: I think the production would be
indicative of the parameters of the reservoir, I had one

question that came to mind, you're contoured on what you

called the top of the Bough porosity and your structural

datums are based on this., Is the top of the Bough porosity

at the same stratigraphic position in all wells?
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THE WITNESS: The porosity will vary from well to
well. It can build up or down.

MR. SCOTT: In that case, then, you will admit
that you structural interpretation is based on a
stratigraphic phenomena of porosity building up and down in
the section, rather than the structural interpretation you
have, being based on a marker whichlis the same in all
wells?

THE WITNESS: I have a marker, what we call the
top of the Bough, which is a few feet higher than Texaco
has referred to on their mapn, which is on their cross
section, and that line can be drawn within a fairly reliable
interval that the porosity in encountered. The uppermost
porosity is what is meant as the degree of porosity, is not
always found at the same interval, but the top is relatively
found at the same interval.

RECROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. KELLY:

0] Did you say that the two’expert viewpoints can be
summed up by the approximate feeling that standard locations
would prodgce an economic well and Texas's position is that
non-standard locations would not produce an economic well?

A I think that would be fair.

0 And would you further state that if we are right
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there's going to be waste by 0il being left in place if this
application is denied?

A I'm not sure that there would be.: If there's at
least partial waterdrive then I would assume that the wells
in the normal positions would recover.

Q In other words, the offset wells would recover‘the
oil in place. Assuming that Texaco's geological information
is correct, the only way the o0il could get out would be to

go to offset wells?

>

A If you 4o not drill any well on an 80 acre tract,

true.

Q Assuming that correct, the standard location would

not be a feasible economic well?

A Well, I have to answer and assume their well is
economic,

0 That's the assumption I'm asking you?

A On that assumption, vyes.

o] So, the oil under Texaco's Lease would be produced

at least in part by T.P., is that correct?
A State that again.
Q That the oil under Texaco's Lease would be produced

in part, at least, by T.P.'s Number 2 Well, assuming your

proposed 2 is a good well?

A 1f Texaco does not drill?
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Q Yes.

A Correct. H

-
L
#

Q When does T.P. plan to stud in on that well?

2
]
Z
z
S
> s
g z §g A It's on our existing budget, I do not have the
: > 3&
r 4 (T3
. 0§ Iz date.
o B g%
S - §§ 0 Is your testimony that T.P. has definitely established
Gh s 33
0B ez that as a location and intends to drill it?
cay I &e ) i
=5 g8 A I'm not positive, but I believe it's been filed.
: e g &2 10) Would the other witness have any more information
: Lot ] w ‘:Q:_
? " ¢ §: on this point?
5 ! g
| EE 8 o% A I don't know whether he does or not, but it is in the
O o
' . *3
a5 Z ¢§ budget,
—— L ;’;‘ :
— = ol
= : i MR. KELLY: That's all I have.
a 2 osa
= § =8 :
RECROSS~-EXAMINATION
BY MR. UTZ:
Q Mr. Hurch, let me clarify for my satisfaction. just

what ycu did contour your Exhibit 1 on, is it a marker at the

top of the lower Bough or are your contours consistant with

markers?
A Yes, sir, with the first porosity in the Bough Zone.
0 But your first porosity in the Bough Zone would

differ a little, stratigraphically, from the contour shown

on the Texaco's Exhibit Number 17

A Yes, sir. I believe it is evidenced on the cross
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section that we have perforated a porosity zone above the

——

interval that they're calling the top of the Bough.
0 At any rate, the minus (~) 5850 should be thc same?

A Yes, sir.
MR. UTZ: I wonder if I may ask Mr. Scott to sketch i
where the 5850 is on his Exhibit 1?

MR, SCOTT: The 5850, you're referring to the oil-

water contact?

MR. UTZ: Just on the West side will be all riqght,

'

MR. SCOTT: Yes, well -~ do you mecan this oli-water

o

contact where it first intersects the Bough "B" pay? See,

this oil-water contact will go up and down with respect to the

DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATE MENTS, EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS

pay interval at various places. Now, we know that at minus

(-) 5850, in relationship to the 0'Neill Well here, that a

portion of the Bough "B" at that point is under water.
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of where you think the water-oil contact is with relation
to your acreage. If it's not at the 5850 then go across

contour lines,

MR. SCOTT: Just a minute, I'll need to consider
this here.

MR. UTZ: 1I% seems to me that's a pretty important
point in this case. I think we ought to have a record on it.

MR. SCOTT: Yes. This oil-water contact is drawn on
there where I believe the best basal portion of the pay to be

in the water as evidenced by the tests in this Trice Well up

here. This well tested water both in drill-~stem tests and
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BY MR. RUSSELL:

their perforations. I have that log here with the intervals
marked if you should be interested in seeing --

MR. UTZ: Where you sketched that, it's not 5850,
it's more like 5805.

MR. SCOTT: Your water is at -- here, I1'll
illustrate here. Your water, operating on a theoretical
assumption, is a straight datum across this. Now, we are not
contoured on the top of the water. Our structural
interpretation is contoured on the top of the Bough "B" marker
which is the same point in every well. And so 5850 on top of
that marker, it doesn't even go out that far over here, but
on this side it is out here as evidenced in this well, Now
that 5850, minus (-) 5850 on top of the Bough "B" marker is
not equivalent to the minus {-) 5350 of the oil-water contact
because they would differ by the thickness of the Bough "B"
interval.

MR. UTZ: Other questions of the witness? The
witness may be excused. Call your next witness.

(Whereupon, Texas Pacific's Exhibi
4 marked for identification.)

RONAILD FREETLS, a witness, having been first

duly sworn, was examined and testified as follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

0 Will you please state your name, address, by whom

t
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you are employed and in what capacity?

A Ronald Freels, employed as a Proration Engineer

with Texas Pacific 0il Company in Dallas.

<. 0 How long have you been employed by them?
. A Been little over two vears.
Q Now have you previously qualified to give exbert

\

testimony before the Commission?

A No.

!

Q Will you give a brief resume of your educational

oo om e gy
R PR, b Ty

RS R ot
o e PR

background and experience?

A I'graduated from Oklahoma University with a

kY
DEPOSITIONS, KEARINGS, STATE MENTS. EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS

Bachelor of Science in Petroleum Engincering in 1954

.
? ae TN -

ten years was with Shell 0il Company at various capacities

dearnley-meier
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from Exploraﬁion Engineer to Reservoir Engineer, and it was
a Reservoir Engineer as in the Special 8S8tudies Section when
I went with Texas Pacific.

MR. RUSSELL: Are the witness's qualifications
acceptalle?

MR. UTZ: Yes, if he will spell his name.

THE WITNESS: F-r-e-e=l-s,

(4] (By Mr. Russell) You are familiar with the
application?
A I am.

Q You're familiar with the location of the T.P. Well
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i
f
g and the proposed well?
té 2
& g
¥ ¥ A I am,
: 3
2 v]
g 0 Have you made any computations to determine the
v
o]
g ,
¢ s %9 effect upon T.P., if the application is granted at the non-
I . >—<
% &%
. Iz standard or unorthodox location?
[ % 2=
o0 e g‘;
o B g8 A I have.
cn 5 %8
g = 0 Now, first, what was the basis or the formula for
) % G e
P
ST E g3 your computations?
T &=
p— « Zz 9
Fs ¢ o o . . .
ciy. 2 EY A Basically, what I did was, I assumed this 80 acre
S Y
? ar § s
‘ . £ 2° pattern for a normal 80 acre pattern. I assumed the
J a 2 53 :
a> 9 g% theoretical drainage which would be a square within 80 acres,
E w al g g q
Q
i ] 3 L § .
; a 3 g9 and then I assumed or put in the results cof permission, an
' — ¢ 25
| | g = w %
| o I . .
‘ s 3 2% unorthodox location to see what effects this would have on the
E as @ gg
; ] % =3

| drainage area of our well and the proposed well. The net
result was this proposed location reducedvthe drainage of 10
acres, or a total of 20 acres.

Q This area or field is based on 80 acres with

standard location?

A It is.

0 Which is on the basis that those locations will
most effectively drain the area?

A Yes.

0 Based on your assumption, you're loscing 20 acres of

your leases to the non-standard location, what figure did you
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come up with?
A 1 used an cstimated recovery factor of 50 acres

of oil per foot. This includes secondary and primary. Uytilizing

15, EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS

[e]
Y .
“ 59 the 20 acre reduction and drainage area of our two wells, and
" ;ﬁ
I
éé the estimated recovery of 150 acres. and net pay of 25 feet,
c .
§§ I § calculated that we would loose approximately 75,000 parrels
z <% of oil if this unorthodox location was permitted. And as
i G
(? 5 éé to a solution gas-oil ratio, this would be equivalent to
P % &z 60,000,000 cubic foot of gas. The values are estimated
N o E
} % N at $29.90 per parrel of oil:s .10 per MCF of gas: The value
! as = &3 ’
i o am—— b Y i B R N
! g; g 2% of oil and gas expressed as oil, 18 2.612 dollars per parrel, @r
; o ot
: ] . '3
| = = g§ the value of this crude that would be lost would be 75,000
= i i
: = i ég times this or $195,000.00. The net income loss to Texas
a> ¢ 28
g === B =

pacific, taking ou¥y operatinq costs for the 1lifting costs,
would result in the lost income of $l72,000.00.
0 You are selling your casinghead gas?

A Yes.

o} was Exhbibit 4 prepared by you?
B 1t was.
MR. RUSSELL: We move the introduction of Texas

pacific's Exhibit Number 4.

(Whexeupon. Texas pacific's Exhibit
Number 4 offered into evidence.)

MR. UT%: without objection the exhibit will be

adnitted.

e
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(Whereupon, Texas Pacific's Exhibit
Number 4 admitted into evidence.)

CROSS~-EXAMINATION

BY MR. UTZ:

Q What did you say the value was, what your loss would

be?

~
MNob

A The gross income would be $195,000.00, or the net

would be $172,000.00.

DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATE MENTS, EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS
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Py Q That figure isn't shown on here?
S

' > A I don't have the net on there, I'm sorry.

: | S

é 22 Q Is that complete?

1 a>

% = .

3 — i A Yes, sir.

| =2

= I REDIRECT EXAMINATION

| S 3 |

| = i BY MR. RUSSELL:

Q In your opinion do you feel that the granting of the

e
b B

application at an unorthodox location would_éﬁ&%é’your

Correlative Rights?

A Very definitely.
MR. RUSSELL: I have nothing further.

CROSS-EXAMINATION

BY MR. KELLY:

0 You have $195,000.00 loss based on your assumption

for a drainage of 20 acres?

A Right.
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0 What do you feel your net profit would be on the

whole 80 here?

A Net profit. I haven't taken any costs for

drilling the well or anything out of this figure. The only

EW MEXICO

(]
2.
)
z
>
F 4
[+3
v
-
S
5
i %¢
¥ %
§ Z%
o 2w thing taken out was the operating costs. This is just about
2 a5
L4 1 zg X
| ] .
g §§ the cost of the well, we would lose. 1In other words, this
: ¥ |
§ * 3 would take care of =-- everything above this should be profit
(= X3 w 2
ooz % Sz . ‘.
o n 28 on normal -- be a little additional to that because the
o5 ¢ &R ‘
=z = T w . - :
. ¥ :§ estimated costs of secondary recovery would increase this.
. g
Py 3] .
— Z 2. x¢) Are you assuming a top allowable well?
ad = o<
o — = @ W
QO O 5 ¥
f E= 5 =% A Yes.
: i L
; — N z ; 5
| a o 8% Q You have a top allowable well up on top?
= i if
: o X 3 A We do have.
i a ¥ [=>]
: i =1 5 =9
0 And you are aware that Texaco is seeking; if this-

application is permitted, only half of an 802

A I'm aware of that. I would like to commént on that,

Q Just a second. If you have two top allowable wells,
let's assume 250 barrels on both of those wells, and 125 for
Texaco, how are you going to lose any o0il?

A There is a very definite reason that we would
lose o0il. The pattern of which this well would have been
developed on would have been disturbed by this. That

invalidates any drainage that was provided .for by the drilling

of the field.

e
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0 You mean it's your testimony that if a well was
drilled on the proposed location by Texaco that you would
not have a top allowable well?

A My position is that our ultimate recovery would be
reduced, the length of the top allowable.

Q You feel that your proposed location would be a
profitable well?

A We anticipate making money. There's a loﬁ of

costs for drilling and secondary recovery equipment,

0 What was your basis for your secondary recovery
figures?
A This is dust a 1 to 1 ratio. I have used the

Ranger Lake Penn, but it is this unit to the South., From theiy
engineering committee report is what I based this figure on.

Q There has not been any secondary recovery study made
of this field?

A This is administrative. A portion of the Ranger

Lake Field, which is a secondary recovery, is in coperation

now and as we have shown, the actual production is twice what it

was a year ago.

Q Have you made figures based on the assumption that
Texaco's geolégical data is correct? What would your net

profit figure be if a well was not allowed to be drilled on ths

3

\t

position?
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A wOuid you state that again?

Q Assuming that Texaco's geological data is correct,
that a normal location would be an uneconomic well and would
not be able to drain because of the oil-water contact, the
40 acres under the proposed location, have you made an estimate
of your net profit if you are able to drain that 40?

A We didn't anticipate any additional recovery, we
figured that Texaco would go ahead and develbp their propertiegd
and provide for their own oil, They actually have a well
offsetting this tract to the east now.

Q Is the waterflood operated by Phillips the same
porosity as produced by Texaco and T.P. Wells?

A We have no core analysis and we have to rely on
logs. And the porosity would be slightly less in the North
Ranger area.

MR. XKELLY: ©No further questions, I would like to
reserve cross-examination-on:other:questions being kroughtup.
MR. UTZ: Other questions of this witness?

RECROSS~-EXAMINATION

BY MR, UTZ:

Q . Would the fact that there would be four wells grouped
Jor P

together here causc a low pressure slumpg in the pool, is that

the thing that disturbs the equilibrium and causes you to

lose o0il?

R
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A Yes, and a third adverse effect that should be
noted on recovery operations, we have a distorted pattern.
Did I answer your question.

Q Yes, I think so. Does Texas Pacific have, I guess
you would call it an opinion, as to fixed spacing of this
nature and flexible spacing. Do you have basically flexible
spacing or fixed spacing?

A I prefer in an area such as -- we would like a

pattern waterflooding. I believe that is what is used to the

Q Do you like a fixed pattern for the purpose of

T B

preserving_oiier  primary?

A I think here we would be inclined to want a

fixed pattern.

0 You might want something else somewhere else?
A Somewhere else, depending on what the conditions of

the reservoir are,.

Q What is your opinion as to the waterdrive in this
pool?

A We have, true, very little well performance to go on|
However, if it is a waterdrive it must be extremely minute.
I say this on the basis that the Texaco's "Ci" 1 was completed
in the order of 273 barrels of water a day. The production

has declined substantially to make 60 barrels of oil and 10
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barrels of water. If you have a waterdrive with any
significance, you should be seeing more water.

MR. KELLY: Which well?

?
a
Z
z
S
z 8
3 &g THE WITNESS: "C2" 1, are those correct?
2 53 'MR. SCOTT: Yes.
P E g5
: E 32 MR. UTZ: Other questions of the witness?
) o3 RECROSS-EXAMINATION
Ay : §.
' & ¢& | BY MR. KELLY:
{ s 8 &R U | .
; Pon & tz Q The Phillips is in the Ranger Lake main pay?
i R A ..x.- L
g 8 A Right.
= £ 53
E; § gz 0 It is not the Bough?
a -3
| ! . %
I as E g§ A Zone below the Bough.
= i i3 l
< 3 _ég 0 You can't use that, it would be a separate waterfloodg |
[« & 3 o ©
= & == .
procject?
J A It would be a separate waterflood project. It appeays

to be the similar type. It is the same Penn interval. I
think it has a good possibility of performing similar; the
qualitins of the o0il are quite similar.

0 But it is a separate project?

A Very definitely would have to be a separate project.

e

MR. KELLY: That's all.

RECROSS-EXAMINATION

BY MR. UTZ:

& Can you tell me if Section 23 and 34 East is
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included in the Ranger Lake Pool?

A Yes, and there's a portion of Section 14 in the
Ranger Lake Pool. i believe 0'Neill's well is in that. We're
very minutely associated with that boundry.

MR. UTZ: Other questions of the witness? The
witness may be excused.

MR. PORTER: I would like to comment that I'm
glad to hear somebody pronounce that zone right. This is

one of the advantages of being old. I don't know how this
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:: is going to sound cn the record. 1I've heard this called
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.gé the "Bow" and "Ball". I recall when the Pennsylvanian Pool
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one of their functions was to name new pools, and this came

up and we had just gone to the practiée of adding a suffix

of the pay to the ﬁame of the pool. And so this discovery

was on a rancher's, B-~e-t-e-n B-o-u-g-h, it was decided

that there were some real profound thinking that went into

it and it was decided that Beten Bough Pennsylvanian was too
leng so somebody wanted to shorpen it to Bough, and an
argument ensued that it was"Bow" or Bough, and somebody decide

S
(= o

he knew the rancher and he knew it was BetomBough.

“#MR. KELLY: It.is Texaco's position, and I think

we have shown, that the chances of getting a good well or a
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of the quarter guarter sections in said 80 acre unit".

In other words, we could drill this well by, if

2 well that is economic at the normal location -- jn fact, it *1
o
3
H is Texaco's definite position that they're not going to drill
[+]
v
g because of the advice of their geology department, and I believe
v
x 8
< g 2g that under the rules of the Ranger Lake Penn Pool that this
= > 33 .
Z [T
o 2 §§ situation is actually permitted, and I refer the Examiner
‘:h ;“ l“‘:‘ 2 Ly
S e w3 .
= 8 g8 to Rule 2, "Each well completed or recompleted in the Ranger
s s 2 § ‘
“ T *2 Lake Penn Pool shall be located on a unit containing 80
any Eogoe -
;iﬁ 5 §§ acres more or less which consist of the North half South half
o 8 &8
b g £z East half or West half of a single governmental quarter
<ID w L3
e x ~ s
— £ g: section, provided, however, that nothing contained herein shall
a : 332
g; € be construed as prohibiting the drilling of a well on each
S =a=2
=
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=
Sae
<
(=& ]
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| this application were not allowed, by drilling on the normal
location and then the proposed location, but if our fiqures
are correct, and we went to that trouble and didn't get a
well, then it certainly would be uneconomic to drill a second

well because you would have an additional, approximately a

$200,000.00 cost item. So I think the rules do provide for

this type of spacing. In fact, Rule 2 specifically 8ays that, |and
I feel that it's very risky to ask an operator to take a

chance like this, especially when an operator says he can't

afford to, and that's the only information he could go on,

i when the rules do allow for 40 acre spacing, so the only

s
-
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PHONE 256.12¢4 @ ALBUQUERQUE,

thing unorthodox about this location is that there isn't
a prior well at the normal location.
MR. UTZ: Your interpretation of the rule is that
you can drill the second well before you drill the first?
MR, KELLY: WNo, I can't say that, but my
interpretation of the rule is that that would be a stancdard
location. 1In other words, you could have -- we could have a
well right there doing all the things that T.P. claims
that we would be doing to them under the rules as desioned,
if we wanted to spend an extra $200,000.00, and it would
be ridiculous to have an cperator go to that extent and
certainly would not prevent economic waste.
MR. UTZ: You're not claiming that the rule says

this is a standard location?

MR, KELLY: No, I'm just saying we could drill in th

proposed location.

MR. UTZ: I think that is the intention of the
rule, anyway. Are there other statements?

MR. RUSSELL: The rules and regulations, of course,
for the development of the field, are based upon what the
Commission feels are the most equitable for the development
of the field. The spacing is established for the purpose
of allowing cach person to get the ultimate recovery of the

hydrocarbons under his particular lease, The rules and

1)
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regulations do not contemplate the changing of a well
location merely to allow an operator to get into what he
considers a more favorable location, and the structurc is
based, perhaps, on the operation of success of an adjoining
well. Everybody would like to pe on the most favorable positipn
as possible, but for the v»rotection of Correlative Rights I
feel it is necessary to conform to the pattern as set up by
the Commission. But I would iike to make one further
statement. I would like to express appreciation to the
Examiner and Mr. Kelly for letting us go first so I can
make another appointment in Raton.

MR, UTZ2: You're gquite welcome, even though I didn't
have anything to do with it. I did have one gquestion which
I forgot to ask of Mr., Freels, and he may answer it from
where he is 1f he cares to.

RECROSS EXAMINATION
Q You made a determination herxe on your Exhibit Number
4 that you would have a certain amount of oil drained from
you acreage 1f it was half an 80 acre allowable. Did you
make any determination as to what the allowable would

have to be for your not losing any oil at all?

A No, I didn't make a calculation, what there

allowable should be that would prevent us from losing anything
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[T STATE OF NEW MEXICO )
) ss
COUNTY OF BERNALILLO)
I, ROBBY J. DAVIS, Notary Public in and for the County
of Bernalillo, State of New Mexico, do hereby certify that
the foregoing and attached Transcript of Hearing before the

New Mexico Oil Conservation Ccommission was reported by me;

and that the same is a true and correct record of the said

proceedings, to the best of my knowledge, skill and ability.

Witness my Hand and geal this 6th day of May, 1966,

o,y T
QOTARY/PUBLIC
My Commission Expires:
March 13, 1969.
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